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MAN AND HIS WORLDS 

October 16-19, 1968, the NCFR will celebrate its thirtieth year as it meets in New Orleans to discuss 
Man and His Worlds. ELIZABETH FORCE, NCFR President-elect, program chairman for this conference, has 
obtained three outstanding plenary speakers. The Section Chairmen, RICHARD KLEMER, ROSE SOMERVILLE, 
EDWARD DAGER, and BLAINE PORTER, have their programs well under way. DAVID FULCOMER promises stim­
ulating Round Table Discussions. CHARLES SUTTON is setting up an excellent Book Exhibit. The pre­
liminary program will be detailed in the May Newsletter. Watch for it~! 

The conference will be held at the Jung Hotel, 1500 Canal Street. We quote from their brochure: 
"Fabulous, gay old New Orleans provides mystery and intrigue of another era at every turn! The 
famed French Quarter, 70 blocks of Old World Charm, is a mecca for poets, painters, writers, and 
artists. Here you'll find Bourbon Street, birthplace of Dixieland Jazz, center of New Orleans' night 
life ... the French Market, providing the ingredients for New Orleans' famed cuisine ... quaint shops 
with exquisite wrought-iron balconies, tunnelled carriageways, lavish flower gardens. New Orleans' 
famous Ponchartrain Beach, Canal Street, St. Louis Cathedral and Jackson Square and stately ante­
bellum mansions are each a "must," too, on your visit to America's Most Interesting City." 

ELECTION TIME IS HERE 
ELEANORE LUCKEY, Nominating Committee Chairman, and her committee consisting of ROBERT BELL, JEROLD 
HEISS, GERALD LESLIE, JOSEPH ROWLAND, and AARON RUTLEDGE, have prepared another splendid slate of 
candidates for your consideration. Biographical data and a ballot are enclosed. Please return by 
May 1st in the accompanying envelope. (Ballot is on pages 11-12). 

THE OSBORNE AWARD 
The Osborne Award will be presented at the Annual Meeting in October. Nominations may be made on the 
enclosed form, which cites criteria to be considered. Your help in selecting the recipient of this 
Award will be appreciated. Nominations should be submitted to GERHARD NEUBECK, Osborne Award Chair­
man, University of Minnesota. 

NCFR MEMBERS ARE AVAILABLE TO HELP WITH WORKSHOPS 
BLAINE R. PORTER, Dean, College of Family Living, 1206 SFLC, Brigham Young University, Provo, Utah 
84601, is chairman of NCFR's Special Committee on Family Life Education, whose particular concern is the 
development of good workshops at various colleges and universities. Dr. Porter has prepared a list 
of NCFR members Hho could make unique contributions as special consultants for Horkshops and/or 
courses in Family Life Education and Sex Education being handled by local personnel. Write him for 
information. 

GROVES CONFERENCE 
The Groves Conference Hill be held April 22-24, 1968, at the Somerset Hotel in Boston. MURRAY 
STRAUS, program chairman, announces that the theme is "THE AMERICAN FAMILY IN CROSS-CULTURAL PER­
SPECTIVE. 11 Gerald Sanctuary, Director, National Marriage Guidance Council of Great Britain, Hill dis­
cuss "Marriage Conciliation in World Perspective." EZRA VOGEL, Harvard University, Hill have as his 
topic "The American Family from an Asian Perspective." There Hill be continuing seminars on: 
Marriage Counseling in Cross-Cultural Perspective; Comparative Research on the Family; Cross­
Cultural Marriage; Family Life Education in Other Countries; and Cultural Differences in the American 

Family. JOHN MOGEY, Department of Sociology and Anthropology, Boston University, Boston, Mass. 
02215, is Local Arrangements Chairman. 
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STATE, REGIONAL, AND LOCAL COUNCILS 

New officers of the Mississippi Council include: President, JEANETTE PHILLIPS, Home Economics Dept., 
University of Mississippi, University, Mississippi 38677; Vice-President, Gerald Glohetti; and Sec­
retary-Treasurer, Jewel McGinty. 

The TRI-STATE COUNCIL on Family Relations held their Annual Meeting on February 16th, with the theme: 
"Masculinity-Femininity." RITA FINKLER, endoctrinologist, and LEE R. STEINER, psychologist, conducted 
an analysis of an intimate interview with Christine Jorgenson. ABRAHAM KNEPLER served as moderator 
and discussion leader. Tri-State is establishing a Speaker's and Consultant's Bureau. Groups seeking 
consultants, resource persons, or speakers may contact the listed persons directly. President is 
NORMA NEWMAIDZ, 2876 Jerome Avenue, Bronx, New York 10468. Proceedings of Tri-State's Arden House 
Conference on "Old Dilemmas - New Insights" may be ordered from Dr. Newmark. Write for cost. 
Proceedings of the Margaret Benz Memorial Meeting may be obtained for $1.00. 

The ALABAMA COUNCIL on Family Relations met in Montgomery in October. Among those attending were 
representatives from the Jefferson County Association for Mental Health in Alabama. A common goal 
discussed was family life education in the public schools. President is ELIZABETH ORMAN. 

An organizational meeting for the new OREGON. COUNCIL was held in conjunction with the PACIFIC NORTH­
WEST COUNCIL'S meeting in February, 1968. Theme was "Impact of Change on Families." Dr. CARLFRED B. 
BRODERICK, Penn State University, was the featured speaker on the topic "Courtship, American Style." 
ROBERTA FRASIER, Associate Professor and Family Life Specialist, Cooperative Extension, Home Economics 
161, Oregon State University, Corvallis, Oregon 97331, may be contacted for information about both 
councils. 

The TEXAS COUNCIL on Family Relations will meet March 16-17 at Trinity College in San Antonio. Dr. 
MARY CALDERONE will be the keynote speaker. Council President is WILD RING EDWARDS. 

The UPPER PENINSULA CHAPTER, MICHIGAN COUNCIL on Family Relations, held their fall workshop in October 
with Dr. Carl E. Wainsanen, Suomi College Dean,as keynote speaker. He discussed the influence of 
changing women's roles on the roles of men and children in the family. An explanation for discontent 
among women was ascribed to possible isolation from stimulating adults, and contradictions between 
expectations and reality in societal roles. Their Annual Spring Conference will be held in Iron 
Mountain on April 26th. Dr. William H. Anderson, Director of the Michigan Department of Mental 
Health, will be keynote speaker and consultant. President is JANE S. BEMIS. 

The INDIANA COUNCIL had as the theme for their annual meeting, "What's New in Family Life Education?" 
The meeting held on February 20th at Ball State College featured WILLIAM F. KENKEL, NCFR President, 
as keynote speaker. Projects discussed included the Rock-Synovitz TV Teaching Project and the Pike 
Plan of curriculum design. President is MARTIN L. NORRIS. 

The OKLAHOMA COUNCIL on Family Relations reorganized at a general state meeting in October. President 
is THOMAS S. CUNNINGHAM, Extension Family Life Specialist, Oklahoma State University, Stillwater, 
Oklahoma 74075. STANLEY FOWLER is President-Elect, and HAZEL INGERSOLL is Secretary-Treasurer. 
The Council's October, 1968 Conference will relate to Sex Education. Friends of Dr. Ingersoll's will 
be delighted to know that she is finally recovering from spinal surgery two years ago, and will soon 
be teaching and working '"ith graduate students full time. 

B. H. RAYMOND, M. D., 7452 Tidewater Drive, Norfolk, Virginia, is the new president of the Virginia 
Council on Family Relations. The new secretary is Mrs. Reuben Cooper. 

NCFR MEMBERS 
FLOYD M. kWRTINSON was the convocation speaker at two colleges in the Midwest recently. He addressed 
the Augustana College, Rock Island, Illinois, convocation on "The Sexual Revolution," and the Grand 
VleW College, Des Moines, Iowa, convocation on "Sex and the Single Person.'.' .. Marjory Bracher 1 s 
article, "The Martinson Report: Implications for Sex Education," appears in the December 1967 issue 
of THE JOURNAL OF SCHOOL HEALTH. 

LEON SMITH, Director of Ministries in Marriage, Board of Education, the Methodist Church, and his 
wife, ANN, will lead a Marriage Communication Lab Training Session for ministers and wives in Puerto 
Rico, March 11-15. The Minister-wife teams thus trained will then conduct marriage communication 
labs for other ministers and wives on the Island. Dr. Smith will direct a special premarital coun­
seling practicum, March 18-22, at the Evangelical Seminary of Puerto Rico. The Smiths have conducted 
training labs in Marriage Communication in several parts of the United States. 

ELIZABETH and LEONARD MIDDLETON, Raleigh, North Carolina are continuing their careers in the field of 
family living. Dr. Middleton is in his 20th year teaching philosophy (Marriage and Family Living) 
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at North Carolina State University, Raleigh. Mrs. Middleton is teaching classes at Peace College in 
Marriage and Family Living. She also is currently the chairman of the committee on High School Ser­
vice for the North Carolina State Congress of Parents and Teachers; a member of the Governor's Study 
Commission on Public School Systems; chairman of the committee on Family Life Education in the Public 
Schools, Southeastern Council on Family Relations; and president of the North Carolina State Univ­
ersity Women's Club. 

A partially retired professor of Horne and Family Life is interested in finding a position in teaching 
or a related field on a half-time basis. She has had experience in cooperative extension, and has 
worked with radio and writing for the public. Write the NCFR for information. 

The Reverend ANGUS M..ac LEODJ Chairman, Cape Breton Lecture Series, seeks top notch lecturers for a 
family life education summer school from the disciplines of sociology, psychology, and education for 
the summer of 1968. Interested family life specialists need not be Catholic. \\Trite him at 69 King's 
Road, Sydney, Nova Scotia, Canada. 

Mrs. MAE MURPHYJ Marriage and Family Counselor, is interested in corresponding with members who have 
had experience or contact with therapists working with hyperactive children and their parents in a 
horne situation. Contact her at 3955 Stanford Hay, Livermore, California. 

The International Scientific Commission on the Family held a Seminar last summer. Research proposals 
in the area of "family policy" are being investigated by GERRIT JWOYJ JOHN MOGEY, PIERRE DE BIE, 
CATHERINE CHILMAN, ALAN TVEBSTER, E. Gronseth, and G. Desrnottes. Commission chairman is Dr. De Bie. 

JESSE GANN, Executive Secretary for Alpha Kappa Omega, has completed a ten-week course in the Training 
Horkshop for Counselors offered by the Bradley Center in Columbus, Georgia. Dr. Gann received a cer­
tificate of award for preparing a case for review. 

HERBERT A. OTTO has been appointed Director of Research at the Stone-Brandel Center, 1439 South Mich­
igan, Chicago, Illinois 60605. 

NILES NEWTON, co-author of "The Family Book of Child Care," '"as the guest of the Auckland Parents 
Centre in New Zealand. Discussion centered around breast feeding and Dr. Newton described her latest 
experiments with the maternal responses of mice. 

JOHN C. HOWELLJ Midwestern Baptist Theological Seminary, 5001 North Oak Street Trafficway, Kansas 
City, Missouri 64118, is engaged in post-graduate studies at London School of Economics and Political 
Science, in the field of Social Psychology. He is also studying the training program of the National 
Marriage Guidance Council in England for possible future use in training lay people to assist pastors 
in marriage counseling. 

A Family Life Conference on "Strengthening the Family Through the Church," recently held at Midwest­
ern Baptist Theological Seminary, included guests from Missouri, Kansas, Iowa, and Nebraska. EVELYN 
DUVALL and Myron Madden were featured speakers. John Howell shared in planning the meeting. 

JOHN C. WYNNJ Director of Studies at Colgate Rochester Divinity School will teach at Rhodes University, 
Graharnstown, South Africa, while on sabbatical this spring. 

The Reverend HENRY V. SATTLER, C.SS.R., Ph.D., has been named Professor of Theology at the University 
of Scranton, Pennsylvania. His assignment includes teaching courses on the Theology of Love and 
Marriage and the Theology of Sexuality, and developing an interdisciplinary seminar on Love, Sex and 
Marriage, and Sex Education. 

LESTER KIRKENDALL and BERT GLASSBERG, M. D., were involved in a 9-week series entitled, "Perspective 
on Sexuality," presented at Hashington University. In the light of increasing evidence of confusion 
and uncertainty in sexual matters, the series was designed to help students look clearly at alter­
natives and evaluate decisions intelligently. 

CLINTON E. PHILLIPS' article, "Measuring Power of Spouse," appeared in Sociology and Social Research 
in October 1967. This study demonstrates the use of high and low points on MMPI profiles in 
assessing the interpersonal power relationship of marital discord spouses in terms of unconscious 
motivation to power. 

MAY E. MARlLEWICH is now teaching part-time at Long Island University Graduate School of Education in 
addition to her full-time practice as psychotherapist and marriage counselor. 

Newly elected president of the Illinois Sociological Association for 1968-69 is HELEN LOPATA, Assoc­
iate professor of Sociology, Roosevelt University. 

THEODORE B. JOHANNIS conducted an eight-week lecture series this winter entitled, "Marriage L, 
Today's Horld.'' The series was designed for those planning to be married as well as for those 
already married. Guest lecturers included ROY H. RODGERS) LESTER A. lCIRliliNDALLJ ROBERTA FRASIER, 
MARY JO JOHANNIS. 
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SYLVIA S. THEA, Director of the Marriage Counseling Service of St. Louis County, has spoken recently 
to community and civic groups on such topics as "Modern Marriage;" "The Role of the Minister in 
Harriage Counseling;" and "Developing Communication in Harriage." 

BENARD, San Francisco State College, participated in a conference, "The Ethology of Love," sponsored 
by the University of California Extension Division. The phenomenon of love was discussed from the 
historical, biological, psychological, and sociological aspects. 

"Man and Woman in 
Chief Supervisor, 
Women's Auxiliary 

Twenty-First Century Happenings" was the topic of a speech given by SYLVIA SACKS, 
Family Life Education, Harriage Council of Philadelphia. She spoke before the 
of Albert Einstein Hedical Center in October. 

ARMIN GRAMS, Head of the Human Development Program at Herrill-Palrner Institute, has been appointed 
Adjunct Professor of Child Development at Michigan State University, East Lansing. The appointment 
is part of a program to facilitate cooperative graduate work between the University and the 
Institute. 

LEONARD PECILUNAS, formerly of Northern Illinois University, is head of the Hanagernent, Housing and 
Family Development Department of the College of Horne Economics, Virginia Polytechnic Institute, 
Blacksburg, Virginia 24061. 

BENJAMIN and RACHEL SCHLESINGER announce the arrival of a son, Michael Isaac, born on October 13, 
1967. Professor Schlesinger is chairman of the Human Behavior and Social Environment Area at the 
University of Toronto. He is currently working with social work graduate students on the first study 
in Canada on Remarriage, and is also reviewing annually for the journal, "Canada's Hental Health." 

Three NCFR members joined the faculty at Texas Tech in the Horne and Family Life Department: RUSSELL 
BLISS from Bowling Green State College in Ohio; JUNE HENTON, and .KAY lUNG. 

PANOS D. BARDIS has recently been appointed to the Advisory Council for the Institute for Hediterran­
ean Affairs. He also has been awarded a prize by the Serninario de Investigacion Historica y 
Arquellogica of Barcelona's Museo de Historia for his philosophical study "Barcelona, the City of 
Light: An Etymological Account." He has written other articles for publication in such magazines 
as: Journal of Social Research; National Tribune; and Indian Journal of Social Research. His most 
recent book THE FAHILY IN CHANGING CIVILIZATION, is a collection of articles dealing with ancient 
family systems, discussing in detail the cultural traditions of the Egyptians, Greeks, Hebrews, 
Romans, and early Christians and how they compare with the more modern Hawaiian, Scandinavian, Indian 
and Philipino family structures. Available from Simon and Schuster, 630 Fifth Avenue, Ne\v York, New 
York 10020. ($6.25) 

NORMA NEW~MRK, President of Tri-State, has been conducting a sensitivity training workshop for the 
leadership of the Catholic Medical Center of Brooklyn and Queens to prepare them for work in new 
"Satellite" clinics. She also has lectured to groups at Carnaria Retreat House in Sag Harbor, New 
York. 

Dr. M. REZA .KA~MLI, the recipient of a new Ph.D. from the University of Oregon, has joined the 
Department of Counselor Education as an assistant professor at San Diego State College. Dr. Karnali 
also works as part-time counselor at the college. 

ELIZABETH S. FORCE, President-elect of the NCFR, was awarded a "Certificate of Merit" in recognition 
of distinguished leadership in Family Life Education by the Massachusetts Council on Family Life. 
She was also keynote speaker for the Family Health Association's symposium luncheon on "Personal 
Freedom in an Age of Discontent" held in Cleveland. 

"Pastoral Psychology" was the title of a 1'-'0rkshop conducted in January by the Very Reverend L. D. CANON 
GOTTSCHALL, Director, The Institute of Pastoral Counseling, Oakland, California, for the Northern 
California Ministers Association. He also is teaching a weekly symposium on "The Family and Dynamics 
of Personality Development." 

GERTRUDE NEIGER has been the guest on several popular television shows broadcast in Canada during the 
past year. She has also given talks to many groups in Toronto on such topics as "Rational vs Random 
Hate Selection." 

JOHN G. QUESNELL, ACSW, Supervisor of the Family Counseling Department at Catholic Welfare Services 
in Hinneapolis, is involved in a project on a "Catholic Social Agency's Experience with a Family Life 
Education Program.'' For further information contact him at 404 South 8th Street, Hinneapolis, 
Minnesota 55404. 

A Three-Day Working Conference for Administrators, Curriculum Specialists, and Educators was spon­
sored by the Capital Area School Development Association, State University of New York at Albany, 
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SIECUS, and the New York State Education Department. "Social Problems that Affect Development of 
the School Program" was the topic discussed by DERYCK CALDERrvOOD, RICHARD HEY, and JOHN SINACORE. 

RONALD L. PITZER, Family Life Specialist, Agricultural Extension Service, University of Minnesota, is 
currently instructing a telecourse, "Your Child's Horld" in a series of six 1/2 hour shows. Such 
topics as parents in children's world, siblings and peer relationships, the child and television are 
discussed by him with guest lecturers. The course is of special interest to parents of pre-school 
and elementary youngsters. 

BERNICE MILBURN MOORE of the Hogg Foundation for t1ental Health has written a pamphlet entitled 
"Families in America: Variations on a Theme." Write the Foundation at University of Texas, Austin, 
Texas 78712. 

Rabbi DAVID WICE, president of Family Service Association of America, recently spoke at the opening 
general session of the Association's biennial meeting. He said, "We call for a total national commit­
ment to the eradication of poverty and racial and ethnic discrimination so that all families may have 
the opportunity to participate fully in a democratic society." 

LESTER KEASEY has received an appointment as Professor of Sociology at Appalachian State University, 
Boone, North Carolina 28607. He is teaching graduate and undergraduate courses while serving as 
Consultant and part-time caseworker at the Family Guidance Center, Hickory, North Carolina. 

The Canadian Government Centennial Medal for valuable services to the nation on the occasion of the 
lOOth anniversary of Canada's Confederation was recently bestowed on DAVID fvEISS. Dr. Heiss is 
teaching at Sir George Williams University and has continued to serve on the Superior Council of the 
Family which is a consultative body to the Minister of Family and Social Welfare in Quebec. 

ELIZABETH PETERSON, Co-ordinator of Parent and Family Life Education, Nolte Center, University of 
Minnesota, and !VJARGARET Tv ALL, Preschool Service, Minnesota Congress of PTA's, lvill participate in 
Four Institutes for Leaders in Parent and Family Life Education this spring. 

PHILLIP R. JWNZ has completed his Ph.D. at the University of Michigan and is currently Assistant 
Professor of Sociology at the University of Wyoming. He is conducting a study of family character­
istics across four generations using data from the Genealogical Society of the Church of Jesus Christ 
of Latter-Day Saints. This spring Dr. Kunz will speak at Pmvell Junior College on "Implications of 
Premarital Sex Relations," and will address an open session on "The Population Explosion." 

MARYS. CALDERONE, M. D., BERNICE MILBURN MOORE, and WALLACE C. FULTON were featured speakers at the 
Annual Section Meeting of the Commission on Marriage and Family Life, National Council of Churches, 
held this February in Dallas. 

URBAN G. STEINMETZ, Director of the Upper Peninsula Family Life Bureau, Escanaba, Michigan, announces 
that Richard Ayres is the new Associate Director; Charles Tooman, Research Director; Mrs. Betty 
Schmidt, Officer Manager; and Miss Regina Quinlan, School Program Coordinator. 

WORKSHOPS, SUMMER SCHOOL COURSES, SEMINARS, GRADUATE FELLOWSHIPS, ETC. 

"Contemporary Problems and Prospects in Family Living" will be the theme of a two-week workshop seminar 
for graduate credit offered by the University of North Carolina at Greensboro, June 10-21. Faculty 
includes: DAVID MACE, SYLVANUS and EVELYN DUVALL, BARBARA JAMES, E. M. RALLINGS, BOYD R. McCANDLESS, 
CLAIDZ VINCENT, ROBERT H. COOMBS, MILDRED I. MORGAN, FRANCES JORDAN, and RICHARD H. KLEMER. Write: 
Richard H. Klerner, Chairman, Child Development and Family Relations, School of Horne Economics, Univ­
ersity of North Carolina, Greensboro. 

The University of Connecticut is holding its second Family Life Institute with an emphasis on Sex 
Education this summer. The institute will be divided into two areas, each available for separate 
credit. The first, June 24-July 2, is on "Human Sexuality," discussing the physiology of sex and 
psychology of sexual behavior in social context. The second area centers around "Counseling in 
Family Life Education" and will be held July 15-August 2. Contact Dr. ELEANORE B. LUCKEY, Department 
of Child Development and Family Relations, University of Connecticut, Storrs. Connecticut 06268. 

Northern JV!ichigan University is planning a four-week Family Education Institute June 17-July 12. 
Emphasis will be on strengthening development of school and community programs in family life educ­
ation. Write Dr. JANE BEMIS, Head, Department of Horne Economics, Northern Michigan University, 
Marquette, Michigan 49855. 

"Sex Education in the Curriculum" is a three-week course to be presented June 17-July 3, by Washing­
ton University, St. Louis. Instruction is designed to help participants understand hmv sex education 
fits into existing curricula, how to start a program, and what materials to stress at different age 
levels. HELEN MANLEY and A. G. DREW are the instructors. For information write: Dr. A. G. Drew, 
Washington University, Box 1067, St. Louis, Missouri 63130. 
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A summer institute on "New Developments in Marriage and Family Counseling" will be presented July 15-
26, by the School of Theology, Claremont, California. Focus will be on new insights and techniques 
relevant to the pastor and family couns.elor. Reality practice sessions will provide opportunity for 
students to develop skill in using methods presented. For registration write Registrar, School of 
Theology, College Avenue at Foothill Boulevard, Claremont, California. 

The American Institute of Family Relations, 5287 Sunset Boulevard, Los Angeles, California 90027 will 
hold two workshops under the direction of MARY JANE HUNGERFORD. The first, a graduate workshop in 
"Education for Family Living," is on June 17-28. Topics include intimacy, prevention of premature 
marriages and concept of "new morality." Credit arranged through Pepperdine College, Los Angeles, 
California. The second workshop, from August 5-17, centers on "The Techniques of Marriage and Family 
Counseling." Emphasis will be on use and interpretation of the Taylor-Johnson Temperament Analysis. 
Faculty includes: DR. HUNGERFORD, PAUL POPENOE, RUTH B. MICHAELSON, REUBEN PANNOR. 

A 4-Week Institute on Sex Education will be offered at Wisconsin State University, Stevens Point, 
Wisconsin 54481, July 8 to August 2. GORDON SHIP}MN is director, assisted by resource personnel. 
Graduate credit. Institute is designed to alert teachers and community leaders to the social and 
research problems involved in sex learning and to upgrade their skills in teaching in this area. 
Write Dr. Shipman, Department of Sociology and Anthropology. 

"Relationships and Development of Children 5-12" is the title of a two-week credit course at Iowa 
State University next summer. Offered primarily for public school educators, administrators and 
guidance staff, it will emphasize family life and sex education curriculum for children 5-12. Write 
Mrs. EDYTHE RAY, 213 Child Development Building, Iowa State University, Ames, Iowa 50010 for dates 
and other information. 

The Following Minnesota colleges and universities are offering family life education workshops: 
Bemidji State College, July 8-12, 1968, Dr. Robert Montebello; Winona State College, July 15-20, 
1968, Dr. Luther McCown; and St. Cloud State College, July 23-31, 1968, Dr. George Serdula; University 
of Minnesota, Family Life and Sex Education Course (hlth 120) June 18-July 1, 1968, Mr. James Shaner; 
and Family Life Education (EDCI 112) 1st Summer Session, Dr. RICHARD HEY. Write Registrar. 

The American Association of Pastoral Counselors will meet in Atlanta, Georgia, on April 25-27. The 
theme is "Current Trends in Pastoral Counseling." NCFR Member Chaplain J. OBERT KEMPSON will chair a 
symposium on pastoral counseling in comprehensive community mental health centers. Chairman of the 
conference is Dr. Quentin L. Hand, Candler School of Theology, Emory University, Atlanta, Georgia 
30322. 

Teaching About Human Sexuality, a graduate seminar for teachers, K through 12, whose teaching respon­
sibilities include the area of human sexuality, will be taught by LAURENCE H. LANG, II, July 8-August 
2, 1968, at the Merrill-Palmer Institute, 71 East Ferry Avenue, Detroit, Michigan 48202. Partici­
pants will be assisted to (a) survey and integrate contributions of relevant disciplines to current 
understandings of human sexuality, including such topics as sexual identity and behavior, family 
planning and reproduction, emotionality, intimacy and values; (b) identify and evaluate their own 

and others' feelings, attitudes and values related to human sexuality; (c) survey and evaluate avail­
able teaching materials. Participants are expected to plan a kindergarden through twelfth grade 
curriculum, developing most fully plans for the years of their primary competence. Write Registrar; 

The University of Minnesota, Department of Conferences and Institutes in cooperation with the School 
of Social Work is presenting a Minnesota Workshop on Family Counseling, March 13-15, 1968, at the 
Hotel Leamington, Minneapolis. During the morning sessions each day conferees will meet with 
Virginia Satir, whose system of Conjoint Family Therapy will be studied. Afternoons will be devoted 
to small group discussions. NCFR member MINNA SHAPIRO is also on the faculty. Write, Director of 
Conference and Institutes, Nolte Center for Continuing Education, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, 
Minnesota 55455. 

The second symposium on Death, Grief, and Bereavement: An Interdisciplinary Evaluation, will be held 
at the University of Minnesota, May 16th and 17th, cvith the theme, "Death and the Child." Inquiries 
should be sent to Dr. Robert Fulton, Department of Sociology, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis, 
Minnesota 55455. 

The Council of Social Science Data Archives will hold its Annual Conference June 11-13, 1968 at the 
University of Pittsburgh. The theme will be "The Use of Archives for the Study of Public Policy 
Issues." Write Dr. William A. Glaser, Council on Social Science Data Archives, 605 West 115th Street, 
New York, Ne>v York 10025. 

Summer Workshop in Family Relations: "Methods and Materials in Teaching Family Relations" (Special 
emphasis on the development of sex education curricula.) June 2Lf-July 12. The purpose is "to 
assist teachers in the secondary schools in strengthening competence in dealing with subject matter; 
to consider innovative teaching methods and to evaluate resources in the field." (Three hours of 
graduate credit) For catalogue and complete information, write: Dean BERNICE M. WRIGHT, College of 
Horne Economics, 300 Slocum Hall, Syracuse University, Syracuse, New York 13210. 
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"Human Development in Our Communities" is the theme of the second annual Human Development Conference 
sponsored by North Dakota State University, April 5-6, at the GP Hotel, Bismarck. For program details 
w~ite Mrs. Ruth Spidahl, College of Horne Economics, North Dakota State University, Fargo, North 
Dakota 58102. 

The Institute for Marriage and Friendship of the Scientific Introduction Centre, 60 Avenue Road, 
Toronto 5, Ontario, Canada held its second program in a series "This World is Yours" on January 28, 
1968. 

The 53rd Annual Meeting of the Association for the Study of Negro Life and History will be held 
October 3-6, at the New York Hilton Hotel. Write Dr. Walter Fischer, Department of History, Morgan 
State College, Baltimore, Maryland 21222. 

T'vo seminar-workshops on "Mental Health Education: Theory and Practice" will be presented by Mental 
Health Materials Center, Inc., in New York, March 24-29, and June 9-14. Contact Information Resources 
Center for Mental Health and Family Life Education, 419 Park Avenue South, New York, New York 10016. 

HENRY SOUTHWORTH, Coordinator, Family Life Education Center, Central Minnesota Educational Research 
and Development Council, Paynesville, Minnesota announces that the Center, is cooperation with St. 
Cloud State College, is presenting an evening course entitled "Family Life Problems," spring quarter. 
SANDER LATTS, University of Minnesota, is instructor. Guest lecturers will include: MARY S. 
CALDERONE, M. D.; Father PAUL MARX, O.S.B.; William Hulme. 

RALPH ECKERT, Professor, Counseling Division, California State College, participated in a workshop 
on family life and sex education through the Nolte Center for Continuing Education at the University 
of Minnesota. Other NCFR members contributing to the two-day session, February 13-14 were: FRED 
BERGER. GERALD BOLMEIER, GENEVIEVE DAffiZROGER, RUTH JEWSON, JUDITH MC CLEERY, JAMES WALL, M. D., and 
ELIZABETH PETERSON, Coordinator, 

The Institute for the Development of Educational Activities is taking applications for the 1968 
Fellows Program in new concepts of educational innovation influencing school systems. Open to ele­
mentary, secondary administrators and supervisors in the U. S. Institutes will be held July 7-13. 
Write I/D/E/A, P. 0. Box 446, Melbourne, Florida 32901. 

The Department of Sociology, University of Oregon, offers graduate training leading to Masters and 
Ph.D. degrees. THEODORE JOHANNIS and ROY H. RODGERS are on the faculty. For information on the 
program and awards write: Chairman, Committee on Graduate Selection and Awards, Department of Soc­
iology, University of Oregon, Eugene, Oregon 97403. 

The American Orthopsychiatric Association will hold its annual meeting March 20-23 at the Conrad 
Hilton Hotel in Chicago. "The Mental Health Field: A Critical Appraisal" will be the major theme, 
with each session focusing on a different area of the mental health field. Write Marion Langer, 
Executive Secretary, American Orthopsychiatric Association, 1790 Broadway, New York, New York 10019. 

"Family Planning and Public Health" is the title of a training program sponsored by Planned Parent­
hood Association of Maryland, Johns Hopkins School of Hygiene, and Maryland State Department of 
Health. Topics include contraception, birth control clinics, and the community. Tuition free. Pro­
grams held throughout the year. Write Mrs. Frank P. Filer, Coordinator, Professional Training Division, 
Planned Parenthood Association of Maryland, Inc., 517 North Charles Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21201. 

The Hental Research Institute announces a two-week course in Conjoint Family Therapy, July 15-26, 
1968, for psychologists, psychiatrists and social workers. This telescoped course will include family 
theory, assessment, and therapy as usually taught in weekly seminars at the Survey, Intermediate, and 
Advanced levels of the family therapy training program. For further information and application 
blanks '"rite to: ARTHUR H. BODIN, Ph.D., Training and Education Director, Mental Research Institute, 
555 Middlefield Road, Palo Alto, California 94301. 

The Annual Conference of the Child Study Association of America had the theme "The Function of 
Rebellion: Is Youth Creating Ne'v Family Values?". Conference was held March 4 at the New York 
Hilton Hotel. Included '"ere panel discussions by adults and young people on "Barriers Between 
Generations" and "The Adult Responsibility." 

The Department of Child Development and Family Relations, University of Connecticut, Storrs, announces 
a marriage counseling workshop on "Counseling Couples With Sexual Problems," May 9-10, 1968. Speakers 
include: John Rich, M. D., psychiatrist and Chairman, University of Toronto Committee on Child 
Psychiatry; and Donald W. Hastings, M.D., Professor and Chairman, Department of Psychiatry, University 
of Minnesota. Designed for professional persons and graduate students who wish to deepen their know­
ledge of human sexuality and counseling married couples '"ith sexual problems. Contact Dr. FRED 
~UMPHREY, Department of Child Development & Family Relations, University of Connecticut, Storrs 06268. 
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SOME RECENT ARTICLES, BOOKS, AND PAMPHLETS 

l'fARITAL COUNSELING: PSYCHOLOGY, IDEOLOGY, AND SCIENCE, is the title of a recent book by HIRSCH 
LAZAAR SILVERl'fAN. Published by Charles C. Thomas, 301-327 East Lawrence Avenue, Springfield, 
Illinois. 1967. 

"Divorce Statistics Analysis--D. S. 1963" is a report from the National Center for Health Statistics 
of the U. S. Department of Health, Education, and Welfare, Washington, D. C. It analyzes national 
divorce statistics for 1963, and provides detailed data, classified by legal and demographic 
variables. 

ABSORBED IN LIVING: Children Learn, by Anne Shaker Schulman is the title of an in-depth narrative 
of the inter.action among children and teachers at Pacific Horizon, a small cooperative nursery at La 
Jolla, California. Available from: National Association for the Education of Young Children, 1629 
21st Street Northwest, Washington, D. C. 20009. ($5.00) 

"Selected Mental Health Films" is a booklet compiled by the National Institute of Mental Health. 
Useful for persons planning and conducting programs in the community or school. 1967. 40¢ from the 
Superintendent of Documents. 

Family Service Association of America has available a play by Nora Stirling entitled, "Let's Get 
Basic," dealing with teen-age values. Discussion guide by HELEN F. SOUTHARD. Available from the 
FSAA, 44 East 23rd Street, New York, New York 10010. Sample copy $2.00; 

CONSPIRACY AGAINST CHILDHOOD has been written by Eda J. LeShan, Atheneum Publishers, 1967. $5.00 

A 1968 publications list of their pertinent materials in the mental health area is available from 
the Hogg Foundation for Hental Health, Publications Division, University of Texas, Austin, Texas 
78712. 

GERSON DAVID, School of Social Work, West Virginia University, is the author of PATTERNS OF SOCIAL 
FUNCTIONING IN FAMILIES WITH MARITAL AND PARENT-CHILD PROBLEMS. University of Toronto Press, 1967. 
$7.50. 

Quadrangle Books, Inc., 180 North Wacker Drive, Chicago, Illinois is expanding its series of books, 
"Frob lems of American Society," which deals ''i th such topics as poverty, aging, crime, pros ti tu t ion, 
and delinquency. Editor is Dr. Bernard Rosenberg, City University of New York. 

A Teacher Kit in Family Planning (1967) is available at $5.00 from Planned Parenthood/World Popu­
lation, 515 Madison Avenue, New York, New York 10022. 

GRADUATE EDUCATION IN AGING Within the Social Sciences, edited by Rose E. Kushner and Marion E. 
Bunch is a report of the Committee on Professional Training and Curriculum Development, Section of 
Psychological and Social Sciences, The Gerontological Society, Inc. It contains guidelines for 
planning and organizing training in social gerontology. $5.00 from the Division of Gerontology, 
University of Michigan, 1967. 

HAPPIER MARRIAGE AND PLANNED PARENTHOOD is a new quarterly published by Parent's Magazine, Inc. 
Directed toward young marrieds and those about to be married, the publication concentrates on 
achieving a successful marriage. On news stands at 50¢ a copy. 

The aim of Project ENABLE is to help poor families in poverty neighborhoods help themselves through 
the method of parent education. THE CONTENT FOR TRAINING IN PROJECT ENABLE has been prepared by 
Martin L. Birnbaum, Mary Gay Harm, and Selma B. Ortof, staff members of CSAA. Schools, social 
agencies, and other organizations will find this report of value in developing projects using group 
education to involve parents in community and institutional improvement and change. Available from 
the Child Study Association of America, 9 East 89th Street, New York, New York 10028 at $2.65. 

Latest Walt Disney film, FAMILY PLANNING, analyzes the current rate of the world's population growth 
and its consequences. Available from Walt Disney 16mm Films, 800 Sonora Avenue, Glendale, Califor­
nia 91201. 

200 MILLION AMERICANS is the title of a report published by the U. S. Department of Commerce, Bureau 
of the Census. This report contains data on many areas of American life including birth rates, bus­
iness expansion, marriage and death statistics. Superintendent of Documents, U. S. Government 
Printing Office, Washington, D. C. 20402. Price $1.00. 

TEN ON TAPE may be obtained from the American Institute of Family Relations. Ten experts who spoke 
at a Graduate Workshop in Education for Family Living are featured, including: PAUL POPENOE, MARY 
JANE HUNGERFORD, and REUBEN PANNOR. Two 50-minute lectures on each tape. $10 per tape from the 
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the Department of Education, 5287 Sunset Boulevard, Los Angeles, California 90027. 

Reprints o E the article, "Marriage Prediction Revisited," by GERALD ALBERT lvhich appe d . 
' are ln the 

Fall 1967 issue of the Journal of the Long Island Consultation Center, are available 0 n request 
without charge, by writing to the Institute for Testing and Guidance, 97-29 64th Road F : 

. . . . . . . , orest lhlls 
Ne1v York 11374. Thls artlcle summarlzes and lnterprets the slgnlflcant prediction factors rel d ' 
to marital success or failure, determined through surveys and studies made by psychologists an~te 
sociologists from the 1920's to the present. Dr. Albert, executive coordinator of the Instl't t . u e, ls 
also a professor of counselor education and director of counseling at the C. W. Post College of Long 
Island University. 

A report of a Midwest Conference on Sex Education, for Administrative and Supervisory Personnel of 
Public, Private and Parochial Schools, held in November, 1967, is available from the Kansas City 
Social Health Society, Inc., 406 West 34th Street, Suite 412, Kansas City, Missouri 64111. P. K. 
HOUDEK, Executive Director of the Kansas City Social Health Society, who sponsored the conference 
with the cooperation of SIECUS, was editor. $1.50. 

UNDERSTANDING AND COUNSELING THE ALCOHOLIC, revised and enlarged by HOWARD J. CLINEBELL, JR. will be 
available from Abingdon Press, Nashville, Tennessee, in 1968. $5.95. 

"Comprehensive Mental Health Planning in Six States" is the title of a new pamphlet by the National 
Clearinghouse for Mental Health Information, U. S. Department of Health, Education, and Welfare, 
Public Health Service, National Institute of Mental Health, Chevy Chase, Maryland 20203. Editor is 
Harold P. Halpert. 

The Community Mental Health Journal is sponsoring the publication of two new testing instruments in 
the field: (l) Community Mental Health Idiology Scale and (2) Community Adaption Schedule. For 
further information write: Community Mental Health Journal, Columbia University Press, 605 \~est 
ll5th Street, Room 301, Ne1v York, New York 11025. 

FACTS OF LIFE A.ND DEATH provides statistical data on births, deaths, marriages, divorces, and life 
expectancy. 30¢ from Superintendent of Documents, Government Printing Office. 1967. 

A NATIONAL DATA RESOURCE FOR BEHAVIORAL, SOCIAL, AND EDUCATIONAL RESEARCH, 1968, by Lyle F. Schoen­
feldt describes a large and representative sample for use by researchers on a cost-reimbursement 
basis. For complimentary copy lvrite: Project TALENT Data Bank, American Institute for Research, 
P. 0. Box 1113, Palo Alto, California 94302. 

A reference volume, THE HELPING PERSON IN THE GROUP: A KWIC (Key-Word-in-Context) INDEX OF RELEVANT 
JOURNAL ARTICLES, 1965-66, has recently been published by the Syracuse University School of Social 
Work, 926 South Crouse Avenue, Syracuse, Ne>v York 13210. Editor Max Casper. $2.00. 

The January 1968 issue of The American Journal of Orthopsychiatry, 1790 Broadway, New York, New 
York 10019, has t1v0 articles for family life study. One by Maurine La Barre, assistant professor 
at Duke University Hedical Center, studies girls ~Vho marry and become pregnant in their teens. The 
second deals IVith child abuse and is 1vritten by Joan C. Holter and Stanford B. Friedman. A prograu 
is outlined for preventing the reoccurrence of child abuse. 

The Journal of Home Economics, published by the American Home Economics Association, 1600 20th Street 
Northwest, Washington, D. C. 20009, January 1968 , presents an over-view of a IVorkshop on Consumer 
Credit in Family Financial Management. The objective of the >vorkshop \VaS to obtain a better under­
standing of the proper use of consumer credit by families of all income levels. 

The revised copy of the "Teenage Parent, Early Harriage and Child Bearing" is now available through 
the University Extension Office, University of California, Davis, California 95616. $2.00. 

SEX IN THE ADOLESCENT YEARS: Ne1v Directions in Guiding and Teaching Youth, has been edited by 
ISADORE RUBIN and LESTER KIRKENDALL. Association Press, 1968. $4.95. 

THE NEW YEARS: A New Middle Age, ~Vritten by ANNE W. SIMON, has been published by Alfred A. Knopf, 
1968. $6.95. 

The revised issue of the booklet, BEHAVIOR: The Unspoken Language of Children, may be obtained from 
Child Study Association of America, 9 East 89th Street, New York, New York 10028. 1967. 

COMMUNITY ACTION FOR HEALTH: FAMILY PLANNING provides information and suggestions for the develop­
ment of successful Family Planning programs in the community. Available from Family Planning Office 
Community Action Program, Office of Economic Opportunity, 1111 18th Street Northwest, Washington, 
D.C. 20506. 
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FAMILY THERAPY FILMS. The Kempler Foundation film library consists of filmed interviews of families, 
demonstrating the experiential, ahistoric approach to psychotherapy with families. These films are 
available for rental to professional organizations and groups. \vrite the Kempler Foundation, 6233 
Wilshire Boulevard, Los Angeles, California 90048. 

Two new titles have been added to the family life series of Public Affairs Pamphlets, 381 Park Ave. 
S., New York, New York 10016: FM1ILY MONEY PROBLEMS, by Sidney Margolius, No. 412; and TALKING IT 
OVER AT HOME--Problems in Family Communication, by Millard Bienvenu, Sr., No. 410. 1968. 25~ each. 

The Second World Family Bulletin, "Young Families in Society," may be ordered from the IUFO, 28 
Place Saint-Georges, Paris 9, France. French francs 13. This is a report of the IUFO Conference 
devoted to the study of living conditions of young families held in 1967 in Quebec. Published in 
French or English. 

A TIME TO LISTEN ... A TIME TO ACT is a report on urban racial problems prepared by the U. S. Commission 
on Civil Rights, Washington, D. C. "Testimony--generally given by persons who live in slum ghettos 
or who deal with ghetto problems daily--provides insights into what slum residents think and feel 
about the conditions in which they live." November 1967. U. S. Government Printing Office. 

CHILDREN OF POVERTY--CHILDREN OF AFFLUENCE, prepared from the proceedings of the Child Study Assoc­
iation's 43rd Annual Conference in 1967 is $2.45 from CSAA at 9 East 89th Street, New York, Ne\v 
York 10028. "How do the two groups resemble one another? How do they differ? What can we learn 
from both of the common needs of all children and all families?" 

ELIZABETH NOLAND JACKSON, Executive Director, Social Health Association of Indianapolis and Marion 
County, has recently written a new book, MODERN SEX EDUCATION. Holt, Rinehart and Winston are the 
publishers. 

MEDICAL ASPECTS OF HUMAN SEXUALITY is a journal for physicians, covering the physical, psychological 
and cultural components of human sexuality and related aspects of family life. Published monthly by 
Clinical Communications, Inc., 18 East 48th Street, New York, New York 10017. Write for rates. 

Tapes of DR. RALPH ECKERT'S main addresses from the recent Family Life and Sex Education Institute 
held at the University of Minnesota may be ordered through the Audio-Visual Extension Service, 2037 
University Avenue Southeast, Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455. 

Guidance Associates announces the development of a series of program materials in family life and 
sex education for use in parent-community orientations and in junior and senior high school courses. 
SEX EDUCATION, U. S. A. is their most recent production. This film and related material is designed 
to develop a clearer understanding of what family life and sex education includes and when and how 
it is being taught across the country, explores course structure, K-12 grade level development, 
teacher training and classroom techniques. Cost is $35.00. Hany other sound filmstrip programs are 
available. 

The Concordia Sex Education Series, a graded program for ages 5 to 
Publishing House, 3558 South Jefferson Avenue, St. Louis, Hissouri 
book matches emotional readiness. Separate guides for parents and 
series to home or group use. Correlated sound film strips. Hrite 
and costs. 

CHANGING YOUR ADDRESS? 

15, is available from Concordia 
63118. In four levels. Each 

church leaders to help apply the 
Eor brochure explaining program 

You VJon't want to miss your copy of JOURNAL OF HARRIAGE AND THE FAHILY or FAHILY COORDINATOR: JOURNAL 
OF EDUCATION, COUNSELING, AND SERVICES lvhen you move, so please tell us, well in advance, 1vhat your 
new address is going to be. It isn't enough just to tell the Post Office, because they won't for­
ward your copies unless you pay extra postage. When you write to us concerning your new address, be 
sure to send along your old address, too, or enclose a clipping of the address label from a recent 
Journal or Coordinator wrapper. He'll make sure that you don't miss a single copy if you notify us 
of your moving date six weeks in advance. Persons VJho have not notified the office ahead of moving 
will be billed 40~ for Journals and 20~ for ne1vsletters which are fonvarded. Address notification 
to Hrs. Douglas Winter, NCFR, 1219 University Avenue S.E., Hinneapolis, Hinnesota 55414. 



NATIONAL COUNCIL ON FAMILY RELATIONS 

Official Ballot for 1968-69 Officers 

Article II of the By-Laws of the National Council on Family Relations states: Section I- "Elective 
officers of the National Council and members-at-large of the Board of Directors shall be elected by 
mail ballot of members." Section II- "Each member is entitled to one vote." Section III- "An 
organizational member has one vote, to be exercised by the duly constituted representative of the 
organization." 

Nominations have been filed with the Secretary and the National Office as required. 

INSTRUCTIONS: 

Read biographical material in th~ newsletter enclosure. 

Mark an X in the box beside the name of your choice. Blanks are provided for ,vrite-in votes. 

Seal ballot in return envelope supplied. YOUR SIGNATURE MUST APPEAR ON THE ENVELOPE TO BE CHECKED 
WITH THE MEMBERSHIP LIST. Envelopes will be removed before ballots are counted. 

Article II, Section VI of the By-Laws reads: "Only ballots postmarked on or before MAY 1 will be 
counted." 

PRESIDENT-ELECT: (Vote for ONE only.) (Blanks are for possible write-ins.) 

Richard N. Hey ( ) 

Ira L. Reiss ( ) 

SECRETARY: (Vote for ONE only. Names are in alphabetical order.) 

( ) Nona H. Cannon ( ) 

( ) Betty I. Jeffrey ( ) 

DIRECTORS: (Vote for FIVE only.) 

( ) Joseph D. Burroughs ( ) William H. Marshall 

( ) Ed,vard z. Dager ( ) Gladys K. Phelan 

( ) Nathan Farber ( ) Hyman Rodman 

( ) Wallace c. Fulton ( ) Edward J. Rydman 

( ) Kate B. Garner 

( ) Earl o. Goodman 

OVER 


